




conditions. It may also have a negative impact on services such as outreach services 
and programmes provided by the community or wider voluntary and community 
sector. 
 
Q.18: Do you have any comments on the implementation of the A&E 

proposals? 
 
The RCN remains concerned about the feasibility of these proposals in the context of 
clinicians who work in already extremely busy, highly-pressured and time-critical 
environment. 
 
The RCN welcomes the opportunity to discuss our response in further detail. Please 
do not hesitate to contact Wendy Irwin via email at wendy.irwin@rcn.org.uk or 
alternatively by telephoning 0207 647 3486 for further information. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Wendy Irwin 
Equalities Lead 
Royal College of Nursing 


